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IMPORTANT DATES    
Tuesday 2nd May—Division Athletics—Joe Carmody Track, Newborough 

Thursday 4th May—DSC Year 7 2024 information day & evening (see p.2) 

Monday 8th May—Mother’s Day stall (se p.3) 

Tuesday 23rd May—Division Cross Country @ Chairo 

Thursday 25th May—no country buses 

Wednesday 31st May—Winter Sports  (back up day is Wednesday 7th June) 

Monday 12th June—King’s Birthday—PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Monday 19th June—Curriculum day 

      

 

 

 

On Monday 24th April  at 2.45pm we held our DSPS ANZAC  service, 

led by our value leaders and school leaders. Students made poppies 

and wreaths which were laid at the base of the flagpole, and some 

brought flowers from home. Family and friends joined us for the service. 

ANZAC Day commemorates the service of Australian and New Zealand Serviceman that 

fought and died during war or from the impacts of war.  This year, we also commemorated 

the 50th anniversary of the end of Australia’s involvement in the Vietnam War.  

 



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Dear Parents and Carers   

Welcome –Term 2 
I wish to extend a welcome back to all of our students, staff and families for 
Term 2.  This week we have been off to a flying start with our Years 3-6 
students and staff all attending 3 days at Camp Coolamatong. From the photos on Class Dojo 
it looks as though they are having some wonderful experiences. 
The Junior students have also enjoyed their first week back with having the playground to 
themselves! 
There is a lot of learning to fit in over the coming weeks so we  will be back into literacy and 
mathematics routines next week whilst all students strive to achieve their learning goals for 
Term 2. 
We look forward to another successful term at Drouin South PS as we all strive to achieve our 
school vision of “Learning Together”. 
 
Supervision Times –Arrival at School 
Please note that teachers are not on duty until 8.45am. Students should not be arriving at 
school prior to this time. The exception to this are those students on country buses who 
arrive earlier. 
Students should be arriving from 8.45am or should be booked into Out of School care if they 
need to be at school earlier in the mornings. Thank you. 
 
Reduced public transport fares for regional Victoria 
Schools have been asked to pass on the following information to families. 
 
On Friday 31 March 2023, the Department of Transport and Planning introduced lower 
regional public transport fares across Victoria, including on V/Line, local trains, buses and 
trams. 
This means that weekday travel is 
capped at a daily fare of $9.20 or 
$4.60 for concession. For shorter 
regional trips, fares cost less. The 
daily fare to travel on Victoria’s 
regional network on weekends and 
public holidays is now capped at 
$6.70 or $3.35 for concession. For 
more information, refer to the Public 
Transport Victoria website. 
Michael Smith—

PrincipalCaring, Respectful, 

Learners 

Drouin South Primary School Community acknowledges the Kurnai –Gunai 

Peoples as the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and learn 

together. We pay our respects to elders past, present and emerging. 



Working with Children Checks 

As part of our commitment to Child Safety we recommend that all parents seek a 

Working With Children Check (free for volunteers).  A current Working With Children 

Card is required when assisting at school in any child related role whether this be 

assisting in classrooms, helping at parent’s club events (eg. Mother’s Day Stall), sports 

days, excursions and camps).  Information on how to apply can be found HERE! 

Our Child Safety Policy is available on the Drouin South Primary School website. 

 

As a Sun-Smart School, all students are 

required  to wear a hat  whilst outside 

between September and mid-May each year. 

Students that don’t wear a hat are required to 

play in the undercover area at recess and 

lunch times.  Please label your child’s hat. 

Mother’s Day Stall                

—Shhh don’t tell 

Mum! 

Our Mother’s Day stall will be held on Monday 8th 
May. All gifts will be $5 with a maximum of 
two gifts per student. Gifts for Mums, 
Grandmas and Special People. 

Can we ask that each student bring their 
correct  money with their name, class and 
dollar amount and pop it in the basket in 
the morning. All proceeds go to school 
fundraising. 

Like our Drouin South Primary School page on Facebook 

to keep up with current news and events! 

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/applicants/how-to-apply
http://www.drouinsouth.vic.edu.au/about-us/child-safe-standards/


 

Ella and Olivia—Hula Hoopla by Yvette 

Poshoglian & Danie McDonald 
Ella and Olivia are sisters. Ella is seven years old. Olivia is five and a 
half years old. They live with their mum and dad and little brother 

Max. Ella and Olivias 
school is having a 
hula hooping 
challenge! But Olivia 
cannot do the hula hoop. How will she join in?  

Find this and other great 

books in the DSPS library! 

MUSIC LESSONS AT  

DROUIN SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Piano, guitar, flute, clarinet, saxophone, and violin lessons are available at DSPS! 
There are group lessons or private lessons available. Group lessons are $10 a week. 

Private lessons of 20min are $19, and 30min are $28 per week. Please call Sarah 
Considine if interested on Mob:0427885306 

 

The Kookie Shop needs you!  

We are seeking donations of new or clean and in good 
condition used items for our Kookie shop. 

Items can be sent to school and given to the office.  

Items such as books, toys, games, stationary etc. would be 
happily received. 

Thank you for supporting The Kookie Shop! 



https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/out-of-

school-hours-care-for-your-school 



https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?

url=https%3A%2F%

https://www.servicesaustralia.gov.au/child-care-

subsidy 

https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/out-of-school-hours-care-for-your-school 



The session can be accessed via the link in the flyer (this is a good pathway if you are interested 

in registering for more than one session) or directly via this zoom link - https://

us06web.zoom.us/j/84223336146?pwd=SldiUWU2SUQySkRLYjU2OUJqdVVpUT09.  

 Only parents/carers should access this session. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus06web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F84223336146%3Fpwd%3DSldiUWU2SUQySkRLYjU2OUJqdVVpUT09&data=05%7C01%7CSally.Willig%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5c734cb07b0e44d14ce108db448bd957%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus06web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F84223336146%3Fpwd%3DSldiUWU2SUQySkRLYjU2OUJqdVVpUT09&data=05%7C01%7CSally.Willig%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5c734cb07b0e44d14ce108db448bd957%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c


Don’t forget to book in 

beforehand online, on the 

app or on 13 14 95. 

Remember, get in early to 

grab the best time!  










